Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council Comments to the DDA—December 2, 2009

Every year at this time the Downtown Area CAC has its annual Dinner Party meeting at my house, where we discuss some of the important issues we will be dealing with in the New Year.

As you know, the CAC has always been committed to increasing downtown residential density. We organized and conducted the two highly successful loft tours almost ten years ago that helped stimulate the development of upstairs downtown loft apartments. We are not afraid of height or downtown density, as long as it respects neighborhood context. We participated in and watchfully approved the direction of the Downtown Residential Task Force, the Calthorpe Recommendations and the A2D2 process. We have supported Ashley Mews, Ashley Terrace, the Washington and Division Street Apartments (now 411 Lofts) in its original form, as well as the Kingsley Lane and Village Green Apartments. We hope the latter two will emerge again in the near future when the economy improves. We plan to continue our commitment to urban downtown residential density in 2010. On the other hand, last night we discussed the reasons why that the market may not be restored for some time. We will continue to work to make that happen.

 In the meantime we will continue to support downtown housing where it exists—including well maintained senior citizen housing in Courthouse Square—a project that we supported 15 years ago and, in fact, provided with its name.  We will also continue to support residential housing in scale and character, as a part of a Central Area Plan for the neighborhoods surrounding the downtown. These nearby residential neighborhoods are also essential to the success and vitality of the downtown urban core—but we must keep in mind that they are not downtown.

Last night we discussed our continuing commitment to the A2D2 process and the recently approved new zoning.  Like others, however, we believe that the new zoning is not acceptable unless it is accompanied by Design Guidelines that are supported by a mandatory design review board and process.  Compliance may be voluntary or mandatory—that is yet to be worked out.  I was surprised last night at the number of our members who are moving in the direction of mandatory compliance.

Last night, members also discussed the future position we will take on what will eventually go on the former Library Lot site.  There was no consensus on any of the six proposals currently being considered, although there was some support for market rate senior citizen housing—if viable.  We believe that whatever is approved must include significant open space and include consideration of benefits to the future of the nearby District Library. There was also the suggestion that none of these six proposals may be acceptable and that we should, perhaps, wait a year or two to see if we might get something better. The Downtown Area CAC will be spending some time on this in 2010.

Finally, we discussed parking, transportation, circulators, connectors and the good work of the DDA Transportation and Operations committees. We strongly support the Transportation Demand Management program and comprehensive parking planning issues.  All members had copies of DDA material from these committees. Susan Pollay gave an excellent report. We strongly support the DDA management of parking and transportation issues which includes—no parking meters in residential neighborhoods, and residential parking permits in neighborhoods surrounding downtown.  It should all be part of a comprehensive plan.

